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Carbon budgets

“The simplicity of the concept of a cumulative carbon 
emission budget makes it attractive for policy.”

Collins et al. (2013) IPCC AR5 WG1 Chapter 12

“Carbon budgets provide one of the simplest and most 
transparent means of connecting geophysical limits 
imposed by the Earth system to implications for 
climate policy.”

Rogelj et al. (2019) Nature



Carbon budgets in the media

Rosalind Russell, 2 October 1997

“In a new report, [Greenpeace] has drawn up a "carbon 
budget" detailing how much carbon dioxide can be 
released into the atmosphere before the Earth heats up 
to levels which may cause ‘unprecedented damage to 
human and natural systems’."



Carbon budgets in the media

John Kemp, 17 May 2013

“So far, the concepts of a carbon budget and of a 
maximum amount of fossil fuels that can be burned 
have not got much traction with policymakers, 
corporations or the public.”



IPCC carbon budget

IPCC Synthesis Report, 2014



Carbon budgets in the media

Justin Gillis, 27 September 2013

“Going well beyond its four previous analyses of the 
emissions problem, the panel endorsed a ‘carbon 
budget’ for humanity – a limit on the amount of the 
primary greenhouse gas, carbon dioxide, that can be 
produced by industrial activities and the clearing of 
forests.”



Carbon budgets in the media

Fiona Harvey, The Guardian, 27 September 2013

Justin Gillis, The New York Times, 7 October 2013

Fiona Harvey, The Guardian, 29 September 2013

Editorial, The Independent, 27 September 2013

Mukul Sanwal, China Daily, 8 October 2013



Carbon budgets in the media

“Over the last few years, the concept of a global 
carbon budget has established itself as a key element 
of the international climate policy debate.”

Oliver Geden, The New York Times, 1 December 2015
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Last Week Tonight with John Oliver, 4 June 2017

Carbon Brief, 19 May 2016



But then…

Nature Geoscience, 18 September 2017



Coverage

The Guardian

The Washington Post

BuzzFeed News

Press Association
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Aftermath



Aftermath

Rogelj et al. (2019) Nature

“The concept of a ‘carbon budget’ has proved to be 
both elegantly simple and stubbornly complicated.”

Rogelj & Forster, Carbon Brief, 2019


